
 

  

Yet anothe r busy term  with lots of events taking  

place  for students. We have also been 

developing our work as a teaching school and  

recently held a very succes sful conference which 

was attended by over fifty delegates.  

I have h ad many kind words regarding my 

departure in July and as I wrote in my letter  to 

parents, the governors are very committed  

to appointing an excellent replaceme nt with the 

recruitment process already underway. In the 

mean  time we continue to ensure the work  of the 

Academy goes on as normal with a packed 

programme of events planned f or the summer 

term, including the official grand  opening of the 

Pine Cone Centre on 28 th  April by The Duke of 

Devonshire.  

I hope you enjoy reading  this edition of our 

newsletter and on behalf o f myself and all  at the 

Academy may I thank you for your contin ued 

support.  

Julie Bloor  

Principal, 

Shirebrook Academy 

 

Educating our students about the democratic system and the importance of registering to vote is 

becoming more important as the students reach registration age. Bite the Ballot is a not-for-profit 

party-neutral organisation that is trying to empower young people to stand up and make their 

voices heard through better political education and voter registration. 

One young person who really embraced the whole election process is Libby Brown. Libby has 

been involved with the òBig Voteó here at the Academy and is now one of the Young Derbyshire 

County Council Members. Libby was also nominated to represent Shirebrook Academy on 

Bolsover District Councilõs Young  Voice  which  enables  young  people  in  Bolsover  to  be  

consulted and encourages engagement and citizenship.  

Libby has successfully worked on various campaigns with the aim of trying to improve the 

community for others and herself. She took part in a consultation exercise in connection 

with the reopening of Willow Tree Farm and has been involved in starting new social clubs 

at the Academy. Libby is committed to making a difference in her community and admits 

that this whole experience has presented her with opportunities to learn and engage in things 

she would never have dreamt of.  
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Encouraging young people to vote is very important. Only by using their 

vote can they ensure things change for young people for the better. We 

have done a lot to ensure our young people get involved with the 

democratic process. Literacy week theme was speaking out and famous 

people who have changed things for the better. Students took the 

opportunity to stand on their soap box and do exactly that. We are also 

working with the Leader of Bolsover District Council, Councillor Eion 

Watts, Senior Councillor Keith Bowman, Community Liaison Officer 

Sandra Peake and Personal Development Co-ordinator at the Academy, 

Tracy Horton, to run a mock election in the Academy on Election Day with 

voting booths & ballot boxes. There will be four parties for students to vote 

for; Vison, Progress, Transform and Tomorrow. Each party will have 

their own policies written by the students representing them. 

 



 

  

The students who have receive d  the iPads are all 

studying towards GCSEõs and will go on to study A -

levels in academic subjects.  

Mr Gilbert said: òWe make sure that all our students 

make the right choices for their ability and to 

ensure that they choose the relevant qualifications 

for further education. We make sure that our high 

ability students all choo se a GCSE route rather than 

a vocational BTEC route. It is these students that will 

all have an iPad to take home and call their own 

for their remaining time with us here at Shirebrook. 

We want to make sure they achieve their best and 

giving them equipment  to allow them to study 

independently and have access to revision 

material they would otherwise be unable to access 

is part of that.ó 

All staff and students will be iPad trained and a 

contract will be drawn up for all students to sign to 

ensure they unders tand their responsibility with the 

tablet.  

Mr Gilbert said: òEveryone will be aware that the 

tablet is theirs for the duration of their time here 

and that they have to look after it. Everyone is 

really excited about having them and are looking 

forward to b e able to use them to help them study 

in the run up to their exams.ó 

The Academy already has some iPads in school 

and carried out some research last year, giving half 

of year 8 the tablets. It was found that having 

access to the technology improved literac y 

through the writing of blog posts each week 

answering a question set by the teaching staff.  

Christmas came early at Shirebrook Academy with a 

£34,000 grant for iPad minis  

Shirebrook Academy was awarded £34,000 from the 

Wolfson Foundation to spend on iPa ds for high ability 

students in year 10 and 11.  

The iPad minis will be used to give them access to a 

wider range of revision aids, promote organisation and 

allow for more independent study.  

The school had to put together an application to the 

Wolfson Foun dation, outlining what funding they 

required and what they wanted to spend the grant on.  

And now, the foundation, which grants schools and 

college funding for projects linked in ITC and raising 

aspirations and achievements of high ability students, 

has gi fted the Academy £34,000 to equip 120 students 

with iPad minis.  

120 have been given out to students ð around 60 in 

year 10 and 60 in year 11 ð and another 32 that will be 

bookable by all students for use within school.  

Andy Gilbert, the Vice Principal of t he Academy, said 

having iPads will expand their ability to learn and study 

independently.  

He said: òHaving iPads will give them access to emails, 

school calendars, and educational apps that they 

wouldnõt have access to without them. We want to 

encourage th em to study independently, giving them 

the opportunity to excel in their education. They will 

also be used in lessons for note taking that can be 

tailored towards their learning style.ó 

 



 

  

5th December 2014 was NSPCC Number 

Day, a nationwide event to raise money and 

awareness for the NSPCC whilst promoting 

the importance of Maths. There was a large 

variety of activities running throughout the 

day including a departmental treasure trail, 

a find the number on the teacher and a 

mathematical murder mystery. Every lesson 

had a number themed starter and at tutor 

time everyone had a number based activity. 

The main event however was the Staff 

Times Table Rockstars battle in the atrium 

at lunch time. In front of massive crowds 

Mr Kelly, Miss Ward, Tiff, Mr Foster and Mr 

Moran all took to the stage to see who 

would be crowned the staff times table 

rock god. Tiff was the eventual victor in 

what was a closely fought contest. 

We raised £51.71 and plenty of 

awareness for the great work 

being done by the NSPCC. Thank 

you to everyone who got 

involved. 

 

Thank you to all who took part and 

supported the Macmillan bake sale back 

in September at Shirebrook Academy. 

We received confirmation from Macmillan 

that we have raised a staggering 

£250.20 during the day. This will be of 

great help to someone and their family 

with the practical and emotional 

support needed to face cancer. 

 



 

  

Shirebrook Academy fought off sti ff competition from other local  

schools to earn the right to host the ea gerly antic ipated International  

Space Challenge in conjunction w ith Business Language Champions and  

the Institution of Engineering and Technology, on Thursday 4 th December.  

 

The Academy welcomed teams of students  from the City of Derby Academy  

and Saint Benedict Cat holic Voluntary Academy to compete in the final alongside  

the two victorious teams from Shirebrook.  In additi on to this, ten businessmen and  

women made up the judging panel on the day, including Sally Fagan (Business  

Language Champions), Andy McMurray (Na tional Space Academy), Stephen Powley  

(Institution of Engineering and Technology) and Jeremy Nickless (President of the UKõs 

Student Space Society and Reaction Engines Ltd.).   

 

The day kicked off with an ice -breaker in the style of  Who Wants to be a Milli onaire,  

followed by a keynote speech delivered by Jeremy, a bout his career in the industry  

and  the changes in space innovation over the last 100 years.   

 

The challenge itself inv olved students working in their  

teams to develop and refine the work they had  

don e at the heat, and in the build up to the  

final, on their design for a  hotel suitable  

for low er orbit.  Students split their teams in  

to different roles based on  individ ual  

strengths ð students played the role  

of ôdata managerõ, ômarketing 

managerõ and ôrocket launch 

managerõ, taking part in meetings 

across the day in true  

ôApprenticeõ style.   

 

 


